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BUILDINGS BULLETIN 2017-016 
Operational 

  
Rescinds: 
 

OPPNs 29/88, 07/89, 12/90, 17/93, 03/95, 11/95, 09/96, 01/98, 08/98 and 06/99  
 

Issuer: 
 

Thomas Fariello, RA 
First Deputy Commissioner 

  
Issuance Date: December 28, 2017 

  
Purpose: This bulletin rescinds 10 Operational Policy and Procedure Notices (OPPNs) that are no 

longer applicable under any code. 
  

Subject(s): OPPNs, rescinded 
  

 
The Department of Buildings is currently in the process of reviewing published Buildings Bulletins (BBs), 
Policy and Procedure Notices (Technical, Operational, Legal, Administrative, OTCR), and various 
memoranda, directives, and letters to see if changes are necessary to reflect current Department 
practice and incorporate new laws and regulations.  
 
Provided above is a list of 10 OPPNs to be rescinded, effective immediately.  
 
Rescinded documents will not be applicable to any projects after the issuance date of this Bulletin.  They 
will appear on the Department website with the watermark ‘RESCINDED.’ 
 
Because the process is ongoing, documents not specifically listed in this Bulletin may still be addressed 
in future bulletins.   
 
Watermarked BBs and PPNs may be accessed through the online version of this Bulletin at 
http://www1.nyc.gov/site/buildings/codes/building-bulletins.page.  
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